
PUBLIC NOTICE  
THE MEMPHIS URBAN AREA  

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION 
 
In compliance with federal regulations 23 CFR 450, the Memphis Urban Area Metropolitan Planning 
Organization (MPO) is proposing one amendment to the FY 2014-2017 Transportation Improvement Program 
(TIP) that was included in an IAC Exempt Packet. The Transportation Policy Board (TPB) will also vote to amend 
the MPO By-Laws. 
 
The public is hereby given notice that these documents are available for review 8:00 AM until 4:30 PM Monday 
through Friday in the offices of the Memphis MPO located at 125 N. Main Street, Room 450, Memphis, TN 
38103 or for download from the Internet at: www.memphismpo.org. The English and Spanish language copies 
are also available for public review in the library systems of Shelby, Fayette, and DeSoto counties. Written public 
comments on the amendments will be accepted through Monday, March 17, 2014.  Comments may be 
submitted to Pragati Srivastava, Memphis MPO, 125 N. Main Street, Room 450, Memphis, TN 38134 or via email 
at Pragati.Srivastava@memphistn.gov. The Memphis MPO TPB will hold a public hearing on Thursday, March 20, 
2014, 1:30 PM, at the UT Health Science Center, Student Alumni Building, 800 Madison Avenue, Memphis, 
Tennessee, 38103 to accept oral comments and take action on the proposed items.  
 
It is the policy of the Memphis MPO not to discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, national origin or 
disability in its hiring or employment practices, or in its admissions to or operations of its program, services, or 
activities.  All inquiries for Title VI and/or the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), or for persons with 
disabilities that require aids or services to participate either in the review of these documents or at the hearing 
may contact Mitchell Lloyd at 901-576-7146, fax (901) 576-7272; or email Mitchell.Lloyd@memphistn.gov to 
make accessibility arrangements no less than five days prior to the March 20, 2014 Transportation Policy Board 
meeting. 
 
This notice is funded (in part) under an agreement with the State of TN and MS, Departments of Transportation. 
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